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Approved Minutes of the Regular Meeting of February 13, 2020 

Early Childhood School Boardroom  

953 High Street 

Victor, New York 14564 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

President Deborah Palumbo-Sanders called the meeting to order at 5:38 PM. 

 

Members Present 

 
 

OATH OF OFFICE 

Timothy Terranova 
 

 

 
 

ENTER EXECUTIVE 

SESSION  

 

 

REGULAR SESSION 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

APPROVE AGENDA 

 

 

 

 

 

Karen Ballard, Tim DeLucia, Chris Eckhardt, Kristin Elliott,  

Debbie Palumbo-Sanders, Christopher Parks, Mike Vistocco 

 

District Clerk Maureen Goodberlet administered the Oath of Office to the new 

Superintendent of Schools Timothy Terranova. The Oath of Office was signed 

by Dr. Terranova. 

 

A motion was made by K. Ballard, seconded by K. Elliott, to enter executive 

session at 5:38 PM to discuss the employment history of specific individuals.     

The motion was carried.   7  yes   0 no 

 

A motion was made by K. Ballard, seconded by C. Eckhardt, to return to 

regular session at 7:09 PM. The motion was carried.  7 yes   0 no 

 

Board President Palumbo-Sanders welcomed everyone to the Board of 

Education meeting. She said on January 23rd the Board held a workshop 

focusing on the 2020-2021 budget. There were many in attendance who 

shared their thoughts via written comments. All of the comments were 

received and reviewed by the Board of Education and have been taken into 

consideration as the Board continues their discussions on the future of the 

District. She also took a moment to acknowledge the safety comments raised 

at the January 16th meeting. She said the comments were heard and are being 

addressed. Administration has revised plans detailing evacuation procedures. 

In addition, new Superintendent Dr. Terranova is meeting with District 

leadership and state law enforcement to review all protocols related to 

evacuations and threats. Finally, about the bus situation on February 11th the 

District is reviewing all protocols with the transportation staff. For the past 

two days, administration has ridden the bus, including the new 

Superintendent.  

 

A motion was made by C. Eckhardt, seconded by K. Ballard, to approve the 

agenda.  The motion was carried.  7 yes  0  no 
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RECOGNITIONS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PUBLIC 

PARTICIPATION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
MINUTES 

 

 

FINANCIAL 

STATEMENTS 

 

 

Sixth Grade Intermediate School teacher, Kathleen Goodberlet, was 

recognized by the Board of Education for achieving National Board 

Certification. Intermediate School Principal Kevin Swartz said Miss 

Goodberlet shared in a post observation meeting her interest in pursuing 

National Boards Certification. He said she is now not only equipped to teach 

our students, but equipped to be a teacher of teachers as well. The 

Intermediate School will benefit from her. She is one of only 97 accomplished 

teachers in New York State this year who have achieved National Board 

Certification, or one of 60 who have renewed National Board Certification, 

creating a total of 2,115 New York State practitioners who have achieved this 

distinction.  

 

Joe Carey, Victor Central School District teacher and resident welcomed Dr. 

Terranova. He then congratulations Kathleen Goodberlet and welcomed her to 

the National Boards Certification Club. He said he has been teaching for 23 

years. He is proud of the education the students are getting. He spoke about 

the budget workshop and how he appreciates the honesty and transparency. 

He said the Victor Teachers’ Association is willing to help the Board and 

District educate the community. 

 

Laura Dash, Victor Central School District teacher and resident said she was 

at the Budget-planning meeting a couple of weeks ago. She said she 

appreciated the honesty and learning. She has two children who have gone 

through the District and entered college as second semester students. She 

wants the current six year olds to have the same experience. She said she is at 

the meeting to support the Board and wants to know what can be done to 

educate the community to make everyone aware of the task at hand.  

 

CONSENT ITEMS 

A motion was made by M. Vistocco, seconded by T. DeLucia, to approve, 

upon recommendation of the Superintendent, the following consent items: 

 

Minutes of the regular meeting of January 16, 2020 and the special meeting of 

January 22, 2020; 

 

Treasurer’s Report for the month ending December 31, 2019; 

 

PERSONNEL The following personnel items: 

All appointments on these pages are made in compliance with New York State 

Education Law relating to criminal history background clearances for new 

employees.  Conditional clearances under that law have been requested for all 

new employees.   
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Instructional 

Long Term 

Substitute 

Appointments: 

The appointment of Sarah Farnand, who has Certifications in English 

to Speakers of Other Languages, Students with Disabilities Birth-Grade 

2, Students with Disabilities Grades 1-6, Early Childhood Education 

Birth-Grade 2, Childhood Education Grades 1-6, Generalist in Middle 

Childhood Education Grades 5-9, and Students with Disabilities Grades 

5-9, to a long term substitute position as an ELL Teacher, effective on or 

about February 10, 2020, and ending June 30, 2020, at a prorated annual 

salary of $51,250 (Step 9M+20). 

 

The appointment of Kyle Kita, who has Certifications in Childhood 

Education Grades 1-6 and Students with Disabilities Grades 1-6, to a 

long term substitute position as an Elementary Teacher, effective on or 

about February 10, 2020, and ending June 30, 2020, at a prorated annual 

salary of $46,000 (Step 4M+15).  

 

 The appointment of Kathleen Weinmann, who has Certifications in 

Special Education and Nursery, Kindergarten, and Grades 1-6, to a long 

term substitute position as a Special Education Teacher, effective 

January 27, 2020, and ending June 30, 2020, at an initial rate of $208 per 

day. Pending NYSED retiree waiver approval, the retroactive salary will 

be $47,487. 

 

Leaves of Absence: The granting of a maternity leave and subsequent childcare leave of 

absence for Valerie Leggett, Special Education Teacher, effective 

approximately April 10, 2020, and extending to June 30, 2021. 

 

Athletics: Position Name Level Years 

Baseball Varsity Head  Sean Rucker 2 25 

 Varsity Assistant Mike Ferreri 5 20 

 JV Joe Kurnath 5 9 

 Modified A Pat Lawley 6 24 

 Modified B Tim Clapp 6 14 

 Volunteer 

Modified B 

Eric Fisk 

Jameson Ricigliano 

- 

6 

- 

7 

Softball Varsity Head  Shelly Collins 2 33 

 Varsity Assistant Denise Dillman 5 21 

 Modified A Gina Potenza 6 9 

 Volunteer Jenna Mausolf - - 

 Volunteer Jessica Palmer - - 

 Volunteer David Prong - - 

 Volunteer Erica Valente - - 

Lacrosse - Boys Head Varsity Jim Andre 2 25 

 Varsity Assistant Mark Foeder 5 24 

 JV Bryan Lischerelli 5 26 
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 Modified B Kevin Geno 6 10 

 Modified B Dan Stone 6 20 

 Volunteer Mark Cain - - 

 Volunteer Todd Thompson - - 

Lacrosse – Girls Head Varsity Niki Frunzi 2 11 

 JV Madeline Haggerty 5 2 

 Modified B Jamie Smith 6 12 

 Volunteer Jennifer Haggerty - - 

 Volunteer Hannah Savage - - 

Track & Field – 

Boys 

Varsity Assistant Jerry O’Dell 5 36 

 Modified B Matt Bauerlein 6 34 

Track & Field – 

Girls 

Head Varsity Austin Donroe 2 3 

 Varsity Assistant Erika Eberhardt 5 9 

 Modified B Chris Levy 6 21 

Tennis – Boys JV Jeff Pistritto 5 3 

 Modified A Chris Stock 6 1 

Golf Head Varsity Trevor Sousa 4 12 

 JV Chris Wuest 5 11 

 Volunteer William Wuest - - 

Unified Basketball Head Coach David Vistocco 4 5 

 Volunteer Assistant Andy Reddout - - 

 Volunteer Daniel Hart - - 

 

Resignations                  The resignation of Chris Levy, Track and Field Modified B Coach 

 

Co-Curriculars: 

Clubs and Advisors Name Group 

Sr. High Yearbook Advisor/ Yearbook Asst. Co-Advisor Dave Denner 4/ 2 

 

Resignations: 

 

The resignation of Meghan Fatzinger, Sr. High Yearbook Co-

Advisor and the Sr. High Yearbook Assistant Co-Advisor, 

effective 2/23/20. 
 

Per Diem 

Substitutes: 

Candidate Area of Certification 

 Alexandra Lambert Elementary Education 

 Meghan Roberts 

Karen Deans 

Gail Kass-Smith 

Elementary Education 

Science 

School Psychologist 
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Non-Instructional 

Appointments: The appointment of Nicholas Cook, Temporary Part Time Teacher 

Aide, effective February 3, 2020, at an hourly rate of $11.80. 

 

The appointment of Kathryn McCoon, from Substitute School Bus 

Driver to Full Time School Bus Driver, effective January 27, 2020, at an  

annual rate of $13,595. 

 

The appointment of Joylene Anderson, Bus Monitor, effective February 

24, 2020, at an hourly rate of $11.80. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Resignations: 

The amended appointment of Ramonita Luciano, from Full Time 

Teacher Aide to Part Time Teacher Aide, effective January 17, 2020, at 

an hourly rate of $11.80. 

 

The temporary appointment of Beth Caves, Full Time Teacher Aide, 

effective approximately February 25, 2020, and extending to April 21, 

2020. 

 

The resignation of Kim Dodds, Cleaner, effective February 4, 2020. 

 

 The resignation of Steven Peck, Building Maintenance Mechanic, 

effective January 24, 2020. 

 

Per Diem and 

Substitute Positions: 

Candidate Position 

 Sarah Maslyn Cleaner 

 Reagan Mayer Lifeguard 

 Faith Desassure Lifeguard 

 Leah Thomas Teacher Aide 

 Keith Kolaczyk 

Valeri Jantzen 

Henry Burroughs 

Kimberly Carr 

Lifeguard 

Teacher Aide/Typist 

Lifeguard 

Teacher Aide 
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CSE/CPSE 

RECOMMENDATIONS  

 

 

 

 

BOARD MEMBER  

COMMITTEE 

MEETINGS 

 

SURPLUS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VISUAL AND 

PERFORMING ARTS 

HALL OF FAME BY-

LAWS 

 

GRADUATES OF 

DISTINCTION BY-

LAWS 

 

2020-2021 SCHOOL 

YEAR CALENDAR 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommendations of the Committee on Special Education from the 

meetings of  December 13, 19, 2019, January 7, 10, 13, 15, 16, 17, 21, 

22, 23, 24, 27, 28, 29, 30, 2020, February 4, 6, 7, 10, 11, 12, 13, 2020 

and from the Committee on Preschool Special Education from the 

meetings of January 21, 29, 2020 and February 4, 2020;  

 

Board members to attend standing committee meetings; 

 

 

 

The following are declared as surplus: 

 Apple iPad with VCS tag # 015908; 

 SMART Board SB680-R2 with VCS tag #s 010537, 010542, 

010544, 011986, 011988, 101517; 

 SMART Board SB680-M2 with VCS tag #s 012440, 012987; 

 SMART Board SBX880-M2 with VCS tag #s 014284; 

 SMART Board SBM680 with VCS tag #014496; 

 Hewlett Packard LaserJet 1320n Printer with VCS tag #02034; 

 Hewlett Packard LaserJet P2015dn with VCS tag # 04516; 

Document Cameras with VCS tag #s 012333, 013147, 013629;  

 

 

The Visual and Performing Arts Hall of Fame By-laws as submitted; 

 

 

 

 

The Graduates of Distinction By-laws as submitted;  

 

 

 

Approve the calendar for the 2020-2021 school year as submitted; 
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MUNICIPAL 

COOPERATION 

RESOLUTION: NEW 

YORK STATE 

COOPERATIVE 

LIQUID ASSETS 

SECURITIES SYSTEM   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT-WIDE 

SCHOOL SAFETY 

TEAM  

 

 

 

 

CAMPUS NEWS 

Adopt the following resolution: 

          WHEREAS, New York General Municipal Law, Article 5-G, 

Section 119-o (Section 119-o) empowers municipal corporation 

[defined in Article 5-G, Section 119-n to include school districts, board 

of cooperative educational services, counties, cities, towns and villages, 

and districts] to enter into, amend, cancel, and terminate agreements for 

the performance among themselves (or one for the other) of their 

respective functions, powers, and duties on a cooperative or contract 

basis; 

          WHEREAS the Victor Central School District wishes to invest 

portions of its available investments funds in cooperation with other 

corporations and/or districts pursuant to the NYCLASS Municipal 

Cooperation Agreement Amended and Restated as of March 28, 2019; 

          WHEREAS the Victor Central School District wishes to assure 

the safety and liquidity of its funds; 

          Now, therefore, it is hereby resolved as follows: 

 That Jay Schickling, Assistant Superintendent for Business is hereby 

authorized to execute and deliver the NYCLASS Municipal 

Cooperation Agreement Amended and Restated as of March 28, 2019 

in the name of and on behalf of the Victor Central School District.  

 

Approve Lauree Meehan to participate on the District-wide School 

Safety Team for a term of two school years (2019-2020, 2020-2021).  

 

The motion to accept the foregoing consent items was carried.   

7   yes    0   no    (end of consent items) 

 

 

Superintendent Dr. Terranova talked about his first day. He said it was 

the best day he has had in education. He started the day meeting 

students from the Senior High School Positive School Climate Club 

who emphasized student leadership and talked about kindness. He 

visited the Primary School and the Junior High School. He talked about 

the culture, positive attitude and respect in the Junior High School 

lunchroom. He saw incredible learning in all of the classrooms. At the 

end of the day he rode a bus, which is something he has always wanted 

to do. He said the Victor Central School District has a great culture. 

Tomorrow he will be visiting the Early Childhood School, the 

Intermediate School and the Senior High School. 

VCS administrators summarized campus news and events at this time. 
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COOPERATIVE BID 

RESOLUTION  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

OVERVIEW OF THE 

ANNUAL RESERVE 

AND FINANCIAL 

PLAN  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A motion was made by M. Vistocco, seconded by K. Elliott to approve 

the following resolution: 

          WHEREAS, it would be in the joint interest of the Victor Central 

School District and the attached listing of cooperative members to 

participate in cooperative bids for the purchase of various supplies, 

services, materials and equipment, as Advertised by and awarded by the 

Clarkstown Central School District acting as the Lead Agency, as 

provided by General Municipal Law Section 119-0 and; 

          WHEREAS, each BOARD retains the legal authority to contract 

with the successful Vendor(s) and shall not be bound by purchase 

contracts or other agreements made by the other BOARD(S), therefore 

          BE IT RESOLVED, that the BOARD OF EDUCATION of the 

Victor Central School District hereby agrees to participate with the 

attached named school districts in such cooperative bids.  

Assistant Superintendent for Business Jay Schickling said he is 

recommending this resolution based on two primary benefits to the 

District. One of the benefits is procedural efficiency through a 

substantial reduction in manual labor, as building administrative support 

currently enter purchase order information in line item detail. The 

second reason is a reduced supply and material expenditure through 

preferred vendor pricing, volume purchasing and free shipping 

windows. Mr. DeLucia said he looked at the materials the Board 

received and the examples of savings by other school districts is 

significant. He said the fee to join is $14,000 however; some of the 

savings is in the range of $60,000 - $100,000 as well as saving labor. He 

thanked Mr. Schickling for bringing this forward.  

The motion was carried.   7  yes   0  no  

Assistant Superintendent for Business, Jay Schickling discussed the 

Annual Reserve and Financial Plan review. One of the requirements of 

Board Policy and state law is a comprehensive review of the reserve 

plan and financials. This is the framework for budget development. This 

plan is being brought to the Board as a first read with hopes for a second 

and final read and adoption in March. Setting budgeting principles is the 

framework for budget development. In accordance with New York State 

Law, a school district may not expend more than its voter approved 

budget in any given fiscal year. It is vital that the voter approved budget 

allocates sufficient funds to not only provide the programs and services 

expected by the school community, but also to provide a contingency for 

any unforeseen risks, changes in student enrollment, disruptions to 
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OVERVIEW OF THE 

ANNUAL RESERVE 

AND FINANCIAL 

PLAN Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BUDGET PROCESS 

UPDATE 

 

commodity and utility  prices and so forth. In looking at audited results 

of comparison districts with budgets and enrollments of a comparable 

size to Victor it is common for school districts to determine between 4 

and 6 percent as contingency funding. Mr. Schickling reviewed the fund 

balance position of the District. These are not considered reserves. He 

then discussed the reserves and gave the rationale for each. Mr. 

Schickling said the revenue source is where there are fluctuations in 

state aid. In conclusion, the unassigned fund balance has remained 

relatively stable. Dr. Parks asked Mr. Schickling, when he presented at 

the budget workshop does the funding status slide coincide with the 

projected exhaustion of some of the funds. Mr. Schickling said this is 

just a snapshot in time. This is targeted; it does not make any forward 

projection. They are the same reserves that he spoke about in the 

workshop. Mrs. Palumbo-Sanders asked if these were the only reserves. 

Mr. Schickling said they are the only operating fund reserves other than 

the capital. Superintendent Terranova said to Mr. Schickling in looking 

at the targeted amount you would recommend in each of the reserves we 

are about $8 million less, not including capital. Mr. Schickling said yes. 

Dr. Terranova said with the reserves being under the targeted amount 

what is the biggest ramification in the future. Mr. Schickling said the 

loss of ability to use them as a stabilizer or depletion of the reserves. 

 

Mr. Schickling provided on update on the budget projections. The good 

news is the Teacher Retirement System Rate was projected at a 10.25% 

increase but has been set at 9.53%. This is still an increase from the 

2019-2020 budget; however it is a reduction of $90,000. The Employee 

System Retirement Rate is stable at 14.60%. These still represent 

historic lows and future increases would have a negative budgetary 

impact. The bad news is Finger Lakes Area School Health Plan 

(FLASHP) and Victor Schools have benefited from tremendously low 

claims and utilization. In the past year, the plan has experienced a 

tremendous and unanticipated growth in high-cost claims. FLASHP 

health rates will be going up 8% and rate increases are projected to 

remain high into the foreseeable future. The budget increase for the 

2020-2021 school year is approximately $700,000. On the revenue side 

the District is looking at State Aid and the Property Tax Cap. Members 

of the Board of Education and Superintendent attended a Legislative 

Breakfast to talk about state aid and to express the needs and viewpoints 

of our District. Under the Property Tax Cap the Payments in Lieu of 

Taxes (PILOT) Agreements are being reviewed. Preliminary indications 

for assessment value show decreased growth. There are no material 

adjustments to projected revenues at this time. Mr. Schickling then went 

over two different budget models. If the District were to stay New York 
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BUDGET PROCESS 

UPDATE Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

State tax compliant, which would mean a 1.9% tax levy increase the 

budget would not support any non-mandatory staffing or program 

additions. The budget would require substantial expenditure reductions 

through staff and programs to comply with the tax cap. The potential 

expenditure reductions would include up to $650,000 in curricular 

development and support, up to $1.2 million in regular instruction, 

$190,000 in co-curricular clubs and programs, and $250,000 in athletics 

and activities. These areas would be explored with the priority of 

addressing certain areas requested by staff, administration and supported 

by the Board of Education. This vote would require 50% approval. The 

tax rate projection is $15.85 per $1,000. If the District were to override 

the tax cap with a 9% tax levy increase the budget would support 

immediate programming and staffing needs as recommended by staff. 

The budget would begin to provide stability to the long-term financial 

outlook of the Victor Central School District. Potential expenditure 

additions would include a school safety position for coordinating 

school-wide safety and security, special education specialists for 

consultation on students with behavioral related disabilities, pupil 

personnel program additions to support mental health needs of students 

and reducing caseloads for school counselors, as well as fully funding 

the current replacement cycle for instructional technology devices. 

These areas would be explored with the priority of addressing certain 

areas requested by staff, administration and supported by the Board of 

Education. This vote would require 60% voter approval. The tax rate 

projection is $16.98 per $1,000. Mr. Schickling said keep in mind 

revenue assumptions are subject to change based on Legislative changes 

to the Governor’s proposed budget as well as finalization of the tax cap 

calculation pending new regulations and aid projections. Mr. DeLucia 

said when he joined the Board one of the questions was why did he 

decide to run for the Board. He said back then he had kids in the 

District. There was a concern of losing programming and opportunities 

for kids so he got involved. He said he is seeing a similar situation, that 

there is a possibility for lost opportunities, resources and programming 

for our students. The night of the budget workshop folks talked about 

going over the cap. Mr. DeLucia said he is not sure the 9% is far 

enough. I think we need to have those tough discussions and figure out 

if we could close the gaps and provide the resources necessary so we are 

not faced with this situation in another two or three years. The District is 

getting very little help from New York State. He said the he, along with 

Board members Kristin Elliott and Karen Ballard went to the Legislative 

Breakfast to hear political answers. Mr. DeLucia said he thinks the 

District has to deal with it. We need to see what option five, six or seven 

looks like and aim at that. Mr. Eckhardt said so going out at 9% does 
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BUDGET PROCESS 

UPDATE Continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

not include additional curriculum development or building maintenance. 

There is also no additional safety school personnel in buildings. Mr. 

Eckhardt said if we remove $190,000 of co-curricular clubs and 

programs what is left. Mr. Schickling said $190,000 is the value of the 

stipend of the advisors. Mr. Eckhardt said so if you do not go over the 

cap you lose the clubs. He asked what does the $250,000 mean for the 

athletic budget. Mr. Schickling said that is a quarter of the athletic 

budget. Mrs. Elliott said as a start they would cut modified sports. Mr. 

Schickling said the decisions would be made through consultation with 

the Athletic Director. Mr. Eckhardt said he would concur with Mr. 

DeLucia and ask that they look at additional scenarios. Mr. Vistocco 

said he agrees with Mr. DeLucia and Mr. Eckhardt. What hits the 

District is the health insurance.  He said he suggests coming out with a 

one page fact sheet including what our current tax rate is compared to 

other districts, what our enrollment growth has been, the lack of the 

foundation aid and anything else the District feels is pertinent. This one 

page fact sheet can be handed out to educate the public.  Dr. Parks said 

we have identified areas that are deficient. With scenario four we truly 

don’t even address those areas. He said if he is in that range of 

household with Star Exemption, we are not even making a dent. With an 

override, we have to begin to stabilize our future. He said he feels that 

scenario four is only scratching the surface of what is needed or what we 

are behind in as a District. We are not going to get help from the state. 

The only people we are going to be able to rely on is ourselves. We have 

to look in the mirror and see that we are the only solutions to the 

deficiencies and the gaps we have. Dr. Parks said he does not think 

scenario four is the answer. Mr. Delucia said back in the 90s there were 

similar issues and there were challenges but the District did not have a 

frozen foundation aid formula and there wasn’t a tax cap. The District 

was able to go to the community to ask for corrections and approvals. It 

won’t be easy. Mr. DeLucia said, in his opinion, the restraints on the 

District for generating revenue is unfair. Fix the foundation aid and get 

rid of the tax cap. The Board still has to do what is right for the District. 

He said he thinks the community will help correct the current situation. 

Dr. Parks said to the fact sheet, the community needs to be fully aware 

that when we override the cap everyone will be in a better position 

moving forward. If we are pushed into a contingency budget and we 

don’t have a choice we are forced to reduce and take things away. Mrs. 

Elliott said we would be remiss not to recognize there are so many who 

want to help us.  There is an added complexity that if you go over the 

tax cap you need a greater number of the community to support it. Mrs. 

Palumbo-Sanders said we are in the business of education. We need to 

get the facts to the community. Board President Palumbo-Sanders said 

to her colleagues on the Board as we move forward if there are any 

specific items you would like highlighted on the fact sheet send them to.  
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BUDGET PROCESS 

UPDATE Continued 

 

RESCIND TRIP 

 

 

 

 

 

APPROVE TRIP 

 

 

 

 

 

POLICY REVIEW 

First Reading  

 

 

 

MEETING REPORTS 

Monroe County School 

Board Association 

Committee Reports 

(MCSBA) 

 

 

Dr. Terranova. She said the Board will be holding a Budget Public 

Workshop on Thursday, February 27th at 5:30 PM in the Boardroom.  

 

A motion was made by K. Elliott, seconded by T. DeLucia, to rescind 

the following trip: 

 Grades 9-12 Art Club to Pittsburgh, PA from 4/24/2020 – 

4/26/2020; 

The motion was carried.  7  yes  0  no  

 

A motion was made by T. DeLucia, seconded by K. Ballard, to approve 

the following trip: 

 Grades 9-12 Art Club to Pittsburgh, PA from 4/23/2020 – 

4/24/2020; 

The motion was carried.  7  yes   0 no 

 

The following policy was brought to the Board as a first read: 

 Code of Conduct; Policy 5300 

Mr. DeLucia said he appreciates all of the changes. He asked to add a 

reference footnote to the bottom of the policy for Policy 5460.  

Mr. DeLucia, Mrs. Elliott and Mrs. Ballard attended the Monroe County 

School Board’s Association Legislative Breakfast. Mr. DeLucia said he 

first sat at Chuck Schumer’s table. He was not there one of his 

representatives was. There are issues with IDEA Funding from the 

Federal Government. He talked about a higher education bill in the 

spring from the Senate to help with loan forgiveness. Brian Kolb’s 

representative was a no show. Mr. DeLucia said he sat with Harry 

Bronson. He asked Mr. Bronson about Medicaid expense. He said the 

two most expensive budget items are education and Medicaid. Mr. 

DeLucia asked him what can be done to decrease Medicaid funding to 

free up money for education. Mr. Bronson said he is working on a 

committee looking at the expense side of Medicaid. He said if we can 

provide money for care before people reach nursing homes there would 

be more money available. Mr. DeLucia said we should contact our 

representatives about the foundation aid formula and ask for mental 

health funding. Dr. Terranova said Mr. Bronson seems to be an advocate 

and hopes he stays on so he can make some headway on Medicaid. Mrs. 

Elliott said she did more listening and had some good conversation with 

some of the Board members from Brighton.  
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Standing Committee 

Updates 

 

 

 

 

Mr. DeLucia attended the Information Exchange Committee Meeting 

on February 12th. There was a presentation from West Irondequoit on 

the whole purpose balance between reading on a computer, tablet or 

phone versus using textbooks. You have to have a good balance. They 

recommended a book called Reader Come Home.  

 

Mrs. Palumbo-Sanders went to an Inquiry Program Committee meeting. 

She said Mrs. Swann showed a powerful video on the how emotional it 

is when a student is labeled gifted and talented.  

 

Dr. Parks said he attended the Visual and Performing Arts Hall of Fame 

meeting today. He said the committee made their selections and will be 

they will be announced after the individuals are notified.  

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Public Workshop 

 

 

Special Board Meeting 

 

 

Regular Board Meeting 

 

 

Special Board Meeting  

 

 

ADJOURN 

 

Mike Modleski, Victor Teachers’ Association President, welcomed Dr. 

Terranova on behalf of the association. He also congratulated Kathleen 

Goodberlet on her National Board Certification. He said great work has been 

done on the budget already, thank you. As trained educators they are looking 

forward to getting into the community, the faster the better.  

 

 

A Budget Public Workshop will be held on Thursday, February 27, 2020 at 

5:30 PM in the Early Childhood School Boardroom.  

 

A Special Budget Board Meeting will be held on Thursday, March 5, 2020 at 

7:15 PM in the Early Childhood School Boardroom. 

 

The next Regular Board Meeting will take place on Wednesday, March 11, 

2020 at 7:15 PM in the Early Childhood School Boardroom.  

 

If needed, there will be a Special Budget Board Meeting held on Thursday, 

March 19, 2020 at 7:15 PM in the Early Childhood School Boardroom. 
 

A motion was made by C. Parks, seconded by T. DeLucia, to adjourn the 

meeting at 9:05 PM.  The motion was carried.  7  yes  0  no 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

Maureen A. Goodberlet 

District Clerk 

 


